
Sir Frederic Osborn School Insight Newsletter 18th December 2017                                Page 1  

 

Last week started with the disruption of a 

huge snowfall on Sunday.  It is always our 

first concern to make sure students, staff 

and parents/carers are safe.  The decision 

to close the school is never an easy one to 

take but I can assure you there is a great 

deal of liaison with other secondary school 

Headteachers to provide a co-ordinated and 

consistent approach to such events. We do 

thank you for your understanding at such 

times. 

Despite the loss of the Monday, we did 

manage to catch up with things as the week 

progressed.  There were a large number of 

different events which successfully went 

ahead. Yet again it shows the dedicated 

commitment the staff here have to making 

the learning experience for our students the 

best it can be. 

Firstly, Ms Ward took a group of Year 9 

students over to Oaklands College so that 

they could see what type of subjects they 

could study there in the future. One of the 

highlights of the trip was when their catering 

tutor explained how to make first class 

gravy! 

On Tuesday we had our annual Governor 

Day.  This is when members of our Board of 

Governors join us in school for a day to see 

for themselves what happens here.  They 

joined us for assemblies, lessons and spoke 

to lots of students. The Governors do an 

invaluable job in helping the school be the 

best it can be and if there are any parents/

carers  who are interested in joining the 

Board of Governors please  do get in touch 

with me via email.  

This was closely followed by all Year 9 and 

11 students having the opportunity to see a 

professional drama company performing a 

version of Dickensô óA Christmas Carol.ô  It is 

one of their allocated texts for GCSE and 

we are confident that the visual experience 

will help them with their studies. 

The main event of the week was our 

Celebration of Achievement evening for the 
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Headteachers Message senior students from last year. We were 

delighted to welcome Mrs Mitcherson 

back to present the certificates and 

prizes.  More of this event in the next 

edition of Insight. 

I also want to thank all the people who 

contributed to our Reverse Advent 

Calendar promoted by Mrs Hyde. From all 

the donated items given Sabrina Walsh, 

Josh Walters and Ellie Raynor took them 

all to the charity, Herts Young Homeless 

in Hatfield. The items donated will 

hopefully make Christmas a little more 

happier for people less fortunate than 

ourselves.  

Finally I would like to thank everyone for 

their efforts this term and do wish you all 

a very happy Christmas. 

Jed Whelan  

Headteacher 

Sabrina Walsh, Joshua Walters and Ellie 
Rayner, members of the Student Voice 

council, accompanied Mrs Hyde, on a visit 
to Herts Young Homeless. They took 
donations from staff and students of Sir 
Frederic Osborn School, which had been 
collected as part of the schoolôs Reverse 
Advent Calendar. The charity were 
extremely supportive of the schools efforts 
and thankful for the amount of donations 
we raised. We met the CEO, Helen Elliott 
who welcomed us to their Head Office 
and explained a little bit about what the 
charity does to help homeless young 
people; offering mediation services within 

Reverse Advent Calendar 
Success! 



Sir Frederic Osborn School Insight Newsletter 18th December 2017                                Page 2  

 

families and emergency 
overnight accommodation. The 
students were introduced to a 
member of the mediation 
service who is on hand to 
receive phone calls from young 
people in need.  
 
Alison Wildey welcomed the students and gave them 
a tour of their offices and introduced them to the staff 
who work for the charity. The students were very 
excited to meet the team and to find out more about 
the charity.   
 
Herts Young Homeless were overwhelmed by the 
amount of donations Sir Frederic Osborn School had 
managed to collect. They explained that the 
donations would go to help those homeless at 
Christmas, providing special treats and toiletries. 
The toys and books would be donated to a local 
church who had contacts in Romania, the food items 
would be donated to Hatfield Food bank to ensure 
those less fortunate were able to provide for their 
families.  
 
ñWhen we visited Herts Young Homeless it felt really 
inspiring to know that you were helping multiple 
people in need. I have never done anything like this 
before and so I found this experience eye opening 
and I really want to get more involved in other charity 
events. I am very excited to be asked to become 
joint Team Captain for Sir Frederic Osborn Schoolôs 
Charity Committee.ò Ellie Rayner Year 9. 
 
ñIt felt good knowing that I was helping other people 
get their lives back on track, and I was glad that I 
was welcomed with open arms. I definitely look 
forward to organising more charity events for  
the school as joint Team Captain for Sir Frederic 
Osborn Schoolôs Charity Committee.ò Joshua 
Walters Year 9. 
 
Elliot Guman hyh Advice and Information Worker  
enjoyed meeting the Student Voice representatives 
and explaining a little bit about his role. ñItôs great 
that Sir Frederic Osborn have chosen to support us 
in this way. A Reverse Advent Calendar is a fantastic 
way for hyh to receive donated items that we can 
distribute to the vulnerable people we work with and 
itôs also brilliant at helping to raise awareness of the 
situations young people can find themselves in.  
 
Itôs really important that young people know there is 
help out there if they ever find themselves homeless 
or at risk of it.ò 
 
Alison Wildey, hyh Community and Events 
Fundraiser said ñWeôre thrilled that Sir Frederic 
Osborn School have chosen to support us this 

Reverse Advent Calendar cont.. 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

Christmas Jumper Day 

Christmas and weôd like to thank everyone for their 
hard work in making the Reverse Advent Calendar 
such a huge success.  
 
Itôs fantastic that the students are taking such an 
interest in what goes on in their community.ò 
 
Mrs L Hyde 
Director of English & Literacy 
Assistant Headteacher 
 
Herts Young Homeless is an incredible charity that 
provides a range of services to vulnerable 16 to 24-
year-olds who are either already homeless or at risk 
of losing residency. Their main priority is to prevent 
homelessness from becoming an initial problem. 
However, from what we learnt from their team, this is 
often an idealistic viewpoint, as homelessness 
continues to affect thousands of people in the area. 
We were told a range of stories from the CEO of the 
charity, Helen Elliot, of how this is particularly an 
issue during the holiday season, due to family 
conflict and the cold weather. Nevertheless, we were 
also informed on the wonderful range of services the 
charity provides to help those unfortunate to find 
themselves in need, including mediation, floating 
support and the nightstop, all combining to provide a 
safety net young people. 
 
Despite these saddening stories, it was also moving 
to see the work of our school's community, as it 
required half of their team to carry all of our 
donations into their office! We were filled with a great 
sense of pride to see how successful our charity 
drive had been, especially considering just how 
many lives would be benefited as a result. 
Personally, I was touched to see how we had all 
come together to help out those in a disadvantaged 
position; we may consider items like tinned foods 
and toiletries as meaningless, but to some people, 
they'd have more sentiment than we can imagine.  
 
Thank you once again to Herts Young Homeless for 
their gracious welcome, and thank you to everyone 
in our school who donated. For more information on 
Herts Young Homeless, please visit their website at 
www.hyh.org.uk 
 
By Sabrina Walsh 13A 
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Christmas lunch this year will be Monday 18th, 

Tuesday 19th and Wednesday 20th December. 

Meal of the Day will be:  

 

School Christmas Lunch 

Thank you to everyone that took part in the Christmas 
jumper day. We raised Ã148.25 for save the children.  


